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ALSC Preschool Services Discussion Group 
Date: Sunday, June 24, 2012
Time: 1:30-3:30 p.m.
Place: Anaheim Convention Center, Room ACC-205B
Co-conveners: 
Sue McCleaf Nespeca, Kid Lit Plus Consulting <sue@kidlitplus.com>
Linda Ernst, King County Library System <lindaern@kcls.org>
Special Speaker: Dr. Betsy Diamant-Cohen <betsydc@mgol.org>
Topic: Preschool Storytime Revisited 
Notes: 
Dr. Diamant-Cohen is co-authoring a book with Melanie Hetrick titled Transforming Preschool Storytime which will be published by Neal-Schuman in December 2012 (although the listed date is 2013) and thus led our discussion on this topic. An article on this subject is to appear in Children and Libraries Winter, 2012.
Here are thoughts she shared: 
A new approach to storytime incorporates recent theories on developmental learning and how children’s brains work. According to this research, the best way to make new connections in the brain is by building on something already known. A child who loves a book will listen to it repeatedly, maintaining interest. Using a selected book in a number of consecutive preschool storytimes by presenting it differently each time can help children learn new skill sets. Employing repetition with variety expands the story experience, helping children to connect an engage with the story on a higher level through activities specifically designed to address multiple intelligences. The child’s experience with that book then becomes much richer. 
What is the value of repetition?
· Librarian becomes facilitator rather than performer 
· Familiarity creates fondness 
· Learning is easier when the material is familiar 
How can a book be repeated in different ways?
· Show illustrations, but “tell” the story rather than reading it
· Have the children act out the story
· Create an art project that is related to the story 
· “Interview characters from the book
· Retell the story from different character’s point of view
· Dance sections of the story 
· Do a science experiment or magic trick related to the story 
· Build a “set” where the story can take place 
· Use puppets or flannel board characters to retell the story 
Those in attendance then did an activity where they chose a book and talked about different ways it could be used. 
Our Next Meeting: Midwinter, 2013 (Seattle, WA.)
Topic for Next Meeting:  “Opportunities and Issues with Group Size for Storytimes: Small and Large Groups”
Reminders: 
To Subscribe to the Preschool Services Discussion Group:
http://lists.ala.org/sympa/lists/divisions/alsc
To send a message after subscribing: 
preschsvcs@ala.org
Submitted by: Sue McCleaf Nespeca 
Kid Lit Plus Consulting
www.kidlitplus.com

